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November 24th: CBC Memorial 
Mass & Club Lunch, beg at 10 
a.m.

NEXT CLUB LUNCH OCTOBER 27, 2024

CBC MEMBERS:  WILL YOU HELP PAINT & CLEAN OUR CLUB?

September 21st: NABO Meeting 
& Colorado Basque Club Annual 
Picnic

October 13th: CBC Club Clean-up & 
Painting Party 
October 20th: CBC Club Board Meeting, 
9 a.m. 
October 27th: CBC Club Lunch, beg at 
12 noon

ANNUAL CHINO BASQUE PICNIC ANOTHER SUCCESS

Mark your calendar for our next Club lunch. We will have the City of Chino Chief of Police, 
Kevin Jensen and internationally known author Kirmen Uribe speaking immediately after lunch. 
Uribe is originally from Bilbao and is currently living in New York City. He will be talking about his award-
winning book, Bilbao-New York-Bilbao that has been translated into 14 different languages.  We will also 
be starting our Food Drive for Thanksgiving at this Club lunch.  Bring any non-perishable food to start 
the season of giving. 

Not only that, but this is our Halloween luncheon! Have your children come in costumes to 
celebrate Halloween!

Pilota games between Basque handball and local players were enjoyed by all at the 
Aphessetche Trinquet on the day before the picnic.  
Picnic day started with mass officiated by Aita Egiguren, followed by a lamb barbecue 
on a cooler-than-usual day. The Klika and dance groups performed to a receptive crowd 
and everyone enjoyed dancing to the music of Bergara and Chaubadindeguy. 

Winners of the raffle were as follows: 
$1,000:  J. Camou 
$750:  D. Pereda 
$500:  P. Camou 

$300:  N. Calderon Maisterrena 
$250:  N. Petrissans 
$100:  M. Maldanado 

additional Thank You to  
Maite & George Petrissans for a lamb. 

Jeanette & Mike Bidart for the ambulance at the Picnic. 

The date for our day of painting, deep cleaning, repairing and doing whatever it takes to 
bring the luster back to our beautiful "home" has been changed to Sunday, October 
13th, 2024 starting at 7 a.m. 

Do you have any painting supplies (tarps, etc.) and/or cleaning supplies you can share? 
If so, would you be willing to share those even if you can't be there in person? 

As a small token of our appreciation, food and drink will be provided. 

Scholarship Recipients: This is a good and fun way to give back to the Club. 



CONTACT LIST:

Club Board of Directors: 
President: J.P. Iriart 
Vice-President: Christian Jaureguy 
Treasurer: Linda Iriart 
Secretary / Newsletter: Marianna Etcheverria 
Directors: Andréa Bidart, Jeanette Bidart, Dominique Camou, Louise 
Camou, Alain Duhart, Jeanette Duhart, Begoña Echeverria, Kathie 
Goyeneche & Nancy Petrissans  
Mus Chairperson: J.P. Iriart 
Kitchen Committee: Candida Echeverria, Steve Gamboa, Mitch 
Gariador, .J.P. Iriart  & Jeanette Bidart 
Bar Committee: Nancy Petrissans, Jeanette Duhart & Linda Iriart  
Building Rental: Jeanette Duhart 
Land & Building Maintenance: J.P. Iriart, Maite Maisterrena & 
Marianna Etcheverria 
NABO Representatives:  Denis Petrissans & Marianna Etcheverria 
Xori Ttipiak: Michelle Jaureguy (h) & Michelle Jaureguy (t) 
Eskualdun Izarrak:  Elena, Jeanine & Emma Duhart & Marcel 
Almirantearena

Dantzari Onestak:  Elena, Jeanine & Emma Duhart & Marcel 
Almirantearena 
Gauden Bat:  Christian Jaureguy & Jackie Iriart Ramirez 
Entertainment:  Andréa Bidart-Oteiza & Maite Maisterrena 
Klika Coordinator:  Charlot Aguerre 
Klika Instructor:  Gilbert Lanathoua 
Basque Liturgies:  Aita Anton Egiguren, Germaine Lanathoua & 
Evelyne Lanathoua Good 
CBC Website:  Anna Marie Etcheverria 
Picnic Coordinator:  Jeanette Duhart 
Picnic Booklet:  Kathie Goyeneche, Candida Echeverria, Jeanette 
Bidart, Diana Pertusati 

Scholarship Committee Board of Directors: 
President: Kathie Goyeneche 
Vice-President: Candida Echeverria 
Treasurer: Jeanette Duhart 
Secretary: Begoña Echeverria 
Director: Marianna Etcheverria
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PO Box 1080 
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SCHOLARSHIP FUND DONATIONS: 

In Celebration of Maite Biscaichipy's 80th Birthday by 
Begoña Echeverria 
In Gratitude to Father Cachenaut on his retirement by 
Begoña Echeverria 
In Memory of Laurent Arretche by Maite Biscaichipy 
In Memory of Laurent Arretche by Anonymous 

Total Collected:  $400

WOMEN’S HISTORY IN BASQUE COMMUNITIES
The BEO (Basque Educational Organization) is 
working on the second edition of its popular 
book, The Impact of Women in Basque 
Communities, a collection of pictures and 
words. This book is filled with riveting and 
beautiful memories and honors the women 
who have shaped, and continue to shape, the 
Basque diaspora. They believe every woman 
should have a page. The deadline to submit is 
October 18th. Proceeds will support their 
Women’s Empowerment Fund. To learn more 
and/or to submit your story, go to: 

https://www.basqueeducational.org

GENERAL FUND DONATIONS: 

General Donation by Danielle & Bert Aphessetche 

Total Collected:  $440

CBC WELCOMES NEW MEMBER
Xanti Oteiza, is our Club's latest member.  Xanti, the son of members 
Mikel and Andréa Oteiza is well known in our community. Xanti speaks 
Basque, Spanish, French and English and spends his summer months in the 
Basque Country visiting family and friends. Welcome, Xanti!


